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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th March 2018 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, Mrs L Brown, G Parkin, P Venning,  A Lloyd-Smith,  C Sykes, PCSO Kate Richards, 4 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.
3742.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess & Community Warden Jo Voss.  Reasons not required.
3743.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters;  Cllr Parkin, Non Pecuniary, agenda item 5 Minute no. 3746 Gothic House


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None. 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded for publication.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3744.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 13th February  2018: Confirmed and signed as a             
            correct record after one amendment made.
3745.   Matters Arising:
            i)   Update on PC's recordings of its Minutes to YouTube. The Recordings of the meetings from

            December 2016 to and including February 2018, except for April 2017 and January 2018 as 

            previously explained, are all now on YouTube.
            ii)   Grant of £500 received from the Borough Councillor towards SIDs. Clerk reported that the 
            grant of £4500 applied for from our County Councillor will be granted in the next financial year.
3746.   Planning Applications (previously circulated to Cllrs)

            18/00222/AS  Gothic House, The Street – Provision of gate & railings to front elevations.  After 

            a short discussion it was agreed to Support this application.

            18/00103/AS  3 Budds Cottages – Two storey side & rear extension including single storey 

            element to rear (amended plans).  After a full discussion it was agreed that the amended plans

            hadn't addressed any of the concerns previously expressed so our comments remain the same.
3747.
To further consider and if possible decide upon the use of CCTV in the Village.  Cllr Venning had prepared a paper for Cllrs to consider.  It was agreed that a proposal and costings would be required before a final decision could be made with regard to focusing on prevention & further research is underway.
3748.
To consider the request from RBL to have two additional names added to the War Memorial:  Samuel Ellice Pope (WWI) & Cecil John Alldred (WWII).  Mr Dave Fletcher of the RBL had provided as much information as he could on the two names.  It was agreed that more research was needed before any decision could be made.  In the meantime Clerk to get quotes for the cost of adding names from Stonemasons and the timescale.

3749.
To further consider actions to be put in hand - Centenary of the Armistice  a) Beacon, bonfire or similar – Cllr Brown to join the working party to pursue this.    b)  Bugler – This may be possible     c)  Bell ringing – Chairman had spoken with David Chesson who has said that there will be 6 ringers.  Bells to be rung at 7.05.     d)  Road Closure – Good idea.     e)  Holly Tree – Application to fell agreed by ABC.   f)  Opening in the back hedge with new planting behind – Agreed.  Letter received from Mrs Rita Everett expressing her concerns over this decision.   g)  
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Cleaning the War Memorial –  Clerk to obtain quotes.     Suggested that the Caretaker make a frame to take the wreaths from after the ceremony. (He had already offered to do this.)


h)  MoU with local branch of RBL.  Agreed a working party of Cllrs Smith, Sykes and Clerk to work with RBL.  Rev. Judy Darkins has expressed a wish to join the working party.     

3750.
Wittersham Airfield Commemorative Plaque.  After a short discussion it was agreed to support the idea to have a plaque on a boulder paid for by the Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust (ABCT)

3751.
GDPR Update.  Clerk reported that she had already spent a number of hours going through files and deciding what needed to be kept.  Satswana had emailed details on the Online Impact Assessment which they called 'a challenging exercise'! We will need to produce a Consent Form and a Privacy Policy.  Cllr Parkin has very kindly offered to work with the Clerk which is appreciated.

3752. 
To agree on how long to keep paper planning applications on file.  3 years in general, longer for applications of lasting importance.
3753.
To approve amended DPI form following ABC's request.  The Chairman had circulated an amended form for approval which contained the information requested by ABC.  All agreed to this amended form.  All Cllrs to complete the new form and return to the Clerk.
3754.
To approve purchase of a back up hard drive.  Clerk had researched this and put forward the WD My Passport Portable Hard Drive for approval.  Agreed to purchase this at a cost of £69.97 from John Lewis. (PC World £89.99)
3755.  
Payments for Authorisation:


i)  To re-imburse Clerk for replacement Shredder £54.99 including VAT.  Authorised.


ii)  DPO invoice from Satswana £150 plus VAT.  Authorised.

iii) Pro Forma invoice from Jacksons Fencing £177.60 plus VAT.  Authorised. 
 
iv) Pro Forma invoice from John Page Trailers £1315 plus VAT.  Authorised.
3756.
Correspondence:

a)  ABC – Gypsy, Traveller & travelling showpeople Issues & Options, & Search for available Gypsy & Traveller pitches.  No action to be taken.

b)  Clerk to Orlestone Parish Council – Examination of ABC's Local Plan 2030. Agreed to say that we are open minded as to what they have in mind.

For noting:

c)  Kent Men of the Trees – Contact request for competition.


d)  KALC – Membership & Training Survey 2018 – completed by Chairman & Clerk.


e)  KALC – Social Media Survey – completed by Chairman & Clerk.


Forwarded by email

f)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 7     g)  Ashford – Stroke services public consultation have your say in east Kent.     h)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 8     I)  UK Power Networks information on weather & the electricity network     j)  East Sussex, South Downs & Brighton & Hove Waste & Minerals Local Plan Review Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report Consultation     k)  ABC – Leader's Heritage & History Briefing No. 6     l)  Government consultation on the National Planning Policy Framework & Development Contributions     


m)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin No. 10.

3757.
Working Party Reports:

a)  Caretaker: Nothing to report.


b)  Finance: 


i)   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Noted.


ii)  Clerk's expenses 9th January to 12th March 2018 £47.60 plus 83p VAT

.

Page 746

c)  Planning:


Decision received: 
                    18/00035/AS  20 Coombe Lands – Loft conversion with front & rear dormer windows & new 

                                       proposed chimney to existing front room.                                                Granted  

               18/00002/AS  Land rear of Island Barn/The Finches – The installation of 1 intermediate

                                       wooden pole at point A to support the existing 6KV high voltage open wire


    overhead line.                                                                      No objection raised                                                                                                                                   


d)  Highways – Letter received from KCC with regard to recent weather & road surfaces.


e)  Public Rights of Way – Paths still very muddy.  


f)   Open Spaces – Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard –  Deeds & Documents now received from Whitehead Monckton for 
the extension.  Balance of £3 to pay for Online Search.
3758.
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Parkin reported that they have a new Trustee and the hedges have been cut.  Cllr Venning asked about having WiFi back in the hall.  Cllr Parkin replied that the Committee had decided not to keep it but Cllr Venning pointed out that it was necessary, especially in the Club Room.  This request will be taken back to the Committee.
3759.
Date of next Planning Meeting: to be advised.
3760.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  10th April 2018
3761.   Date of Annual Parish Meeting:   Thursday 19th April 2018.  County Councillor Mike Hill will be attending.  Clerk had been unable to get any response to her request for the Dementia Awareness Group at Tenterden to attend.  The usual wine and nibbles will be available.
3762.   Items for Information:

a)  The Chairman had attended an LGA/NALC Engagement Workshop in Westminster.


b)  The Chairman asked if anyone was able to attend the next Community Transport Meeting but nobody was.


c)  To be noted that the Jempsons but will stop picking up in the village from 3rd March 2018.


d)  Sports Club AGM 27th March 2018.  Cllr Venning suggested that the Parish Council should show a lead on the issues facing the Club, on behalf of the public.
The meeting closed at 22.07 hours.
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session
Kate Richards, PCSO  introduced herself.  She can't always attend all meetings but will try to attend every other one.  She will have a newly trained PCSO with her in 8 weeks time and their shifts will overlap. She reiterated that all crimes should be reported so that police attendance in the village can be justified.  
Other Matters
:
1) Tony Bullock, RBL, expressed members concern over the hedge being taken out behind the War Memorial.  Chairman explained that the decision had been taken and that due to the Armistice Centenary, work will be accelerated.  The suggestion of a gate was again put forward.

2) Phil Willcocks, Tree Warden asked if a Holly Tree could be planted elsewhere on The Green.

3) Mrs Angela Goodwin-Day told the meeting of the Conference on Rural Housing that she had recently attended and how interesting it had been.  Cllrs Venning and Sykes added that they had attended too.  To be noted that the High Weald AONB had been very involved.   It was suggested that we should consider updating the survey on local housing needs in the village.

